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05/04/2023 

The Master’s Mission International 
Developers of International Disciple-making Movement Leaders 

115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901  
 
 
Dear Ministry Partners, 
 
Time off from my job has been granted. The month of September is reserved and the flights are arranged for the 
upcoming ministry trip to Ethiopia, Kenya and Tanzania.  
 
The Holy Spirit has recently moved in the hearts of a small house-church network to invite me to share with them 
about what God is doing through TMMI on Sunday June 4th. 
 
As an encouragement and a prayer request reminder, I am reposting a short quote from Pastor Sami’s recent 
report and prayer request, which I shared in my last newsletter, below:  
 
“We make ready *1,250* people to get baptized in the river and to organize another baptism event by the end of this 
month. This happens NOT by conducting big Crusade events or big field evangelism event but it just happens by relational 
stream, through our home cell group witness through Jesus' way. Your (TMMI) trainings have been contributing huge and I 
thank God for that. Majority of those precious souls have come from the background of the bondage of witchcraft 
experience and darkness and Islam.  
1. Pray for me and our leaders as we organize this great event for all the work of preparation and plan of logistics. 
2. Pray for the Holy Spirit to come in our midst and fill all those new converts. We may baptize them by water but Jesus can 
baptize them by fire and by the Holy Spirit. 
2. Pray for them that the Holy Spirit would fill them with the Spirit of prayer and open their spiritual eyes when they read 
Bibles that we are planning to donate on that day. 
3. Pray for God’s provision for us to help them to provide buses for their transportation and bread and water. Because 
majority of them will come from far villages and they don’t have food to eat.  
4. I also have a plan to donate Bibles to them; so far I have raised funds locally that can purchase 400 hundred Bibles. So, 
pray for us that God would provide us to be able to raise the remaining 850 Bible donations. 
Thank you” 
 
Please join us as we Praise God for: 
• For rescuing so many from witchcraft and Islam. 
• His miraculous discipleship movement that continues to increase to the outskirts of Ethiopia and beyond. 
• Exponential leadership reproduction through:  

o Proclaiming the Kingdom Gospel in accordance with the Scriptures,  
o Displaying the Kingdom Life by living in obedience to Jesus. 
o And by practicing The Masters Plan for disciple and servant leader multiplication. 

• Providing such a faithful support team that all of you continue to be. 
• Recently blessing TMMI with some additional prayer and financial partners. 
• Giving opportunity to share TMMI with like-minded believers who make up a local house-church network. 
• Providing an opportunity to begin multiplying this ministry in Kenya and Tanzania next September. 

 
Please join us as we Pray that God: 
• Will provide every new baptized follower in Ethiopia with a fellow disciple, mentor and life-long encourager. 
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• Continues to affirm, bless and grow His local house-church network in Southern Maine. 
• Will have His way in the hearts of all those He intends us to minister to, here at home, in Ethiopia, Kenya, 

Tanzania and beyond, as He wills and leads. 
• Will continue to bless and provide as He directs us to go and grow! 
• Would continue to provide for us, many more like-minded prayer and financial partners as He continues to 

open more and more doors of opportunity in and beyond Ethiopia. 
 
Each and every person who has/does support, prayerfully and/or financially, God’s work through TMMI is “one 
member among the many which make up the one body” that we call TMMI. I thank God that in His infinite wisdom 
and compassionate grace He has chosen us as His missionaries to Ethiopia and beyond. I thank each and every 
person who by obediently serving our God and His Good Purpose who is a part of TMMI. Thank you for your 
ongoing prayer and financial support. This ever-expanding Kingdom Mission would not be possible without you 
all.  
 
Please prayerfully consider: 
• Offering monthly financial support (if you don’t already) along with your ongoing prayer support. 
• Sharing TMMI’s mission and web address www.themastersmissioninternational.org and/or a copy of this 

newsletter with anyone you think may want to partner with us.  
 

If you desire to give your financial support, there is a donate button on our web page, or checks may be sent and 
made payable to The Master’s Mission International, 115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901. Please don’t 
forget to visit and follow us at www.themastersmissioninternational.org and bookmark it a.s.a.p.  Be sure to sign 
up to continue receiving newsletters in the future!   
 
May God bless you all for your faithful prayers, partnership, support and encouragement in ministry.  
 
Sincerely Yours, 
 
Rev. Paul L. Parker 
A.K.A. Pastor “Chico” 
Email: pastorchicop@gmail.com 
Web:  www.themastersmissioninternational.org  
Ph.: 1-207-592-5911 
Mail: 115 Silver Street, Waterville, ME 04901 
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